



Inuvik Curling Club
Executive Meeting

October 06, 2009 

1. Meeting called to order 7:51 P. M

Present:

Joel Ingram-Director 
George Lennie-League Director
Marjorie Baetz-Membership Director
Karen King-Secretary
Nick Saturnino-Past President
Herbert Blake-Director
Larry Greenland-Bonspiel Director
2. Approval of agenda

    
Moved by J. Ingram; Seconded by G. Lennie

3. Approval of minutes

No minutes available

4. President’s Report
President’s report was presented at the Annual General Meeting, held prior to the General Meeting 

5. Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer’s report was presented at the Annual General Meeting, held prior to the General Meeting

6. Old Business

A. Club Curling Shoes: A donation to the junior program was used to purchase 40 pairs of curling shoes at a cost of approximately $2,930.00. The shoes are in the locker room and ready for use.
B. Bank Machine: Donated (Newstand) bank machine is hooked up, bolted down and running as of last week. Profits are designated for the junior curling program. The potential profit is unknown at this time.
C. Town of Inuvik Issues

i. Proposal: As a result of the curling club not receiving their usual allotment of bingo licences we are now in a position where we are unable to meet our lease obligations with the Town of Inuvik. Past president, Nick, attended a council meeting and subsequently submitted a proposal that would give us a reprieve from our full commitments until we increase our revenue by other options. The town countered with their own proposal. The issue was deferred by town council until October 14, which is the last meeting of the present town council. The curling club will proceed with a proposal that includes paying our annual lease fee and a portion of our utility requirements. We are proposing a reprieve from full utilities, and pay $15,000.00. All members and prospective curlers are encouraged to attend the town council meeting scheduled for October 14, 2009 at 7:00 P. M. in the Town Council Chambers.
ii. Utilities: General discussion on utilities took place. The curling club pays a percentage of overall building costs for heat. Water is billed by a meter for the ice surface and a percentage of overall water consumption for the lounge area. The curling club received a refund of $20,000.00 for over billing on water when the pool opened. A review of the utility structure in our lease was recommended. Discussion on separate meters took place as well as questions on heating costs as the Power Corporation installed components to the recreation complex that allow for a recovery of heat and redistribution and components were installed for free. System substantially reduces the gas costs for the Town of Inuvik. These components were not installed at the time of the lease signing.
iii. Roof: The Town of Inuvik is bringing in a consultant to review the problems with the roof of the entire complex. This is in respect to the ongoing problems with the roof leaks. These leaks have impacted curling ice conditions historically.
7. New Business
A.
2009/2010 Budget and Curling Season Planning

i. 2009/2010 Budget: General discussion took place on cuts and revenue initiatives. Items debated for cuts were telephone, cable TV, and team travel. Ideas for revenue generation included advertising, promoting rental of the lounge and increasing fees.
ii. 2009/2010 Curling Season Planning: General discussion took place on ideas to get more people curling. A league schedule was developed as follows
a. MONDAY NIGHT-SINGLES CURLING

b. TUESDAY NIGHT-DOUBLES CURLING

c. WEDNESDAY NIGHT-COMPETITIVE CURLING

d. THURSDAY NIGHT-BEGINNERS CURLING

e. FRIDAY NIGHT-FUN LEAGUE

iii. Fees: The consensus of all was that we need to increase fees in most areas of the fee schedule with the exception of Social Memberships. Juniors will be charged a fee but we will investigate corporate sponsorship equal to those fees. A fee will also be charged to members who want practice time. Fees are as follows:
a. REGULAR MEMBER-$150.00

b. JUNIOR-$20.00

c. SOCIAL-$20.00

d. PRACTICE-$50.00

e. SINGLES LEAGUE-$50.00
f. DOUBLES LEAGUE-$100.00

g. BEGINERS PROGRAM-$50.00

h. FRIDAY FUN LEAGUE-$600 PER TEAM OF 4 (EXTRA CURLERS-$150.00 EA.)

i. COMPETITIVEPLAYDOWNS-ADULT $200.00 PER TEAM, PER EVENT; JUNIOR $100/ PER TEAM
j. LOCKER RENTAL-$20.00
B. Wall Advertising: Reviewed template for advertising rates provided by Nick, for commercial signage displayed on the curling rink walls and the scoreboards. Club members will gather information on where companies can get signs made and provide to local companies. A suggestion to support northern signage companies was made. Annual invoicing will be automatic unless the company provides prior notice of cancellation. Rates were determined for 4 ft. X 4 ft. ($500.00 per annum) and 4 ft. X 8 ft. ($1,000.00 per annum) wall signs. Still need to determine a rate for scoreboard advertisements. Banners, in-ice decals and other advertising displays can be reviewed for revenue generation.
C. Roar of the Rings Tickets: The curling club has an opportunity to be involved in a fund raiser relating to “Roar of the Rings” in Edmonton in December. I did not record details. Please see Nick for details. There will likely be posters.
D. Moving the Lounge Area to the Locker Room: Nick requested the town provide the curling club with figures on occupancy limits of the locker area. He provided members with a walk through of the locker room/foyer area and described how it could be fitted up as a new lounge area. We would then give up our present lounge area to the Town of Inuvik. This would bring club costs down.
Additional items not on the agenda:

· Oct. 13- initial registration night
· Oct. 15- estimate of ice being in
· Week of Oct. 19- league play begins
· Oct. 20- next meeting
ACTION ITEMS:

Membership Director-secure commercial sponsor for junior curling registration fees

Director at Large - Hebert Blake-Solicit businesses to purchase advertising display space in the rink

Secretary- Prepare ad sign agreement to include in package to businesses

Past President- Distribute lease agreement to executive members for review

All curling club members-are encouraged to seek one of 4 vacant executive positions. We need a strong board to help the club continue and we need all the help we can get. “Many hands make light work”.
8. Adjournment: 9:50 P. M.

Moved by K. King; Seconded by G. Lennie

Minutes recorded by: Karen King 
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